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What’s on ~ June 2018 
01/06 Girls Night Out – 7.00pm, Sutton Memorial Hall, £6, prebook 411793 
03/06 Beach Bonkers – 8.00am-6.00pm, the Hall 
03/06 Bromeswell Open Gardens – 1.00-5.00pm, teas available at Village Hall 
05/06 Craft Group – Beading with Christine Drummond, 7.30pm, the Hall 
07/06 Coffee & Chat with Bring-&-Buy – 10.30am, the Hall 
10/06 Sutton Open Gardens – Noon-5.00pm, £3, start at Memorial Hall 
11/06 Village Hall & Recreation Ground Committee – 7.30pm, the Hall 
12/06 Police Mobile Unit – 2.00-3.30pm, In layby near the Village Hall  
13/06 Shottisham WI Annual Open Meeting – Speaker Richard Daniel, TV 

Reporter, 7.00pm, Trust Hall 
14/06 OAP Lunch – Noon, Bawdsey School.  Please pre-book on 411365 
14/06 PCC Meeting – 7.00pm, 4 Eastfields 
16/06 Bawdsey Market – 2.00-4.00pm, the Hall 
17/06 Alderton Village Yard Sale & Coffee Morning – 9.00am, Alderton Village Hall 
17/06 Bawdsey Open Gardens – Noon-5.00pm, start at Village Hall 
19/06 Craft Group – Summer Mobile, 7.30pm, the Hall (last until 11 September) 

23-24/06St Mary’s Flower Festival – Saturday Noon-6.00pm, Sunday 11.00am-
5.00pm, Songs of Praise 6.30pm 

24/06 Transmitter Block – 2.00pm RAF 100th Birthday Relay Baton 
30/06 Hollesley Fete – 12.30-4.00pm, Hollesley Recreation Ground/Village Hall 

The Hall” – Village Hall, Bawdsey 
Bawdsey Radar Thursdays/Sundays/Bank Holiday Mondays 11.00am-4.00pm 
Deben Ferry 10.00am-6.00pm every day 
Boathouse Café Thursday-Monday, 11.00am-5.00pm 
Shelby’s, Warren Hill Weekdays 8.00am-4.00pm/Weekends 8.30am-3.00pm. 
Suffolk Punch Trust/Wild Tayberry Café Friday-Monday 10.30am-4.00pm 
Mobile Grocer Every Thurs, 11.30am-Noon, the Village Hall 
Woodbridge & District Safer Neighbourhood Team Tel: 01473 613500, email: 

woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk.  Dial 101 when less urgent than 999. 
 

JUNE CHURCH SERVICES 
 Alderton Bawdsey Ramsholt 

3 8.00am Holy Communion   

10 8.00am Holy Communion 11.00am Holy Communion 11.00am Matins 

17 8.00am Holy Communion    

24  6.30pm Songs of Praise 11.00am Holy Communion 
by Extension 

Also Morning Prayer - Mondays 9.00am Alderton/Wednesdays 9.30am Bawdsey.  
All requests for christenings, weddings, etc contact Rev Michael Hatchett (07801 
655199/01394 412052/michael.hatchett@yahoo.co.uk).  For pastoral support, 
please contact Revd Judith Andrews (01394 411642/ 
judith.andrews@btinternet.com) 
 

If you’d like your Bulletin emailed to you or if you have any future items please 
email louiselennard127@btinternet.com. 
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BAWDSEY FETE & FUN DOG SHOW 
28 MAY ~ WHIT MONDAY BANK HOLIDAY ~ 2.00PM 

PLEASE COME ~ HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE 
 

BAWDSEY OPEN GARDENS – SUNDAY 17 JUNE 
NOON-5.00PM IN AID OF ST ELIZABETH HOSPICE 

Look out for the signs and directions outside the Village Hall and at the war 
memorial car park. 

 
WAR MEMORIAL 

After our clean up session on the memorial ready for the anniversary marking the 
end of WWI, it became clear that some improvements had to be made to make it 
safe and readable.  We have therefore engaged the services of F Masters Stone 
Masons in Woodbridge to undertake the work.  This includes picking out all the 
lettering in black to make it readable, professionally clean the memorial as it is 
badly stained with black algae, and repairing the plinth which has suffered frost 
damage.  This will all cost £1,000, so we are asking if people would like to donate 
towards this cost to bring the memorial to a presentable level and be something we 
can be proud of.  At a later date we want to improve the surrounding area around 
the plinth to make it easier to keep tidy and presentable and improve access to the 
recreation ground. 
If you would like to donate please contact John Temple (410082) or Rawdon 
(411459).  There will also be a stand at the fete where donations can be made. 

Bawdsey Village Hall and Recreation Ground Committee 
 

FLOWER FESTIVAL AT BAWDSEY CHURCH 
Saturday 23 June 12.00pm-6.00pm ~ Sunday 24 June 11.00am-5.00pm 

Theme: ‘Holiday and Holy Days’ 
Refreshments Plus Church Tower Open for Wonderful Views 

Songs of Praise 6.30pm on Sunday  
 

PENINSULA VILLAGES COMMUNITY LAND TRUST 
PUBLIC MEETING – 3 JULY, 7.30PM, HOLLESLEY VILLAGE HALL 

Your local Community Land Trust has been set up to deliver affordable and 
rentable housing to the local community. Come and find out more, meet the 
Trustees, find out how to get involved and become a member. 
Refreshments provided, tea and coffee from 7.00pm and stay for a glass of wine 
and a chat with the team at the end of the meeting. 

mailto:woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk
mailto:michael.hatchett@yahoo.co.uk
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ST MARY’S CHURCH NOTES 
Services – Sunday 10 June at 11.00am Holy Communion (CW) led by Revd Judith 
Andrews; Sunday 24 June at 6.30pm Songs of Praise following the Flower Festival 
weekend led by Revd Michael Hatchett.  Please note that ‘Café Sundae’ in Hollesley 
Church (reading and discussion over breakfast) is now at 9.30am on the fourth 
Sunday of the month. 
Messy Church on Saturday 16 June has been cancelled at All Saints, Hollesley 
from Noon-2.00pm due to staff holidays.  But will be back to normal on Saturday 21 
July.  See you there with usual activities and lunch provided. 
Churchwardens Following the election of the PCC (Parochial Church Meeting) the 

Church Wardens were elected for this coming year.  Lydia Calvesbert and Marilyn 
Turner were ‘sworn in’ at the Archdeacon’s Visitation at Grundisburgh Church on 
Thursday 17 May.  As custodians, enquiries are welcome on church matters. 
A New Flag on the Staff Following the offer of David Baker to take over the role of 

‘raising the flag’ on the Church tower for public holidays etc, its first inception proved 
to be for the recent wedding of Harry and Meghan.  It certainly proved itself in the 
light breeze!  Thanks go to all those involved in ensuring the pole was safe, plus the 
purchase of a good quality flag that would ensure the exercise for the future. 
Our Churchyards With spring, plant and animal life in our churchyard moves into a 
new phase of growth.  Those who work to maintain our churchyard show respect to 
the people who are buried there and provide a suitable setting for the church and the 
special occasions it hosts.  The churchyard is managed in line with the 
recommendations of Suffolk Wildlife Trust enabling plants that have flourished 
locally for many years to survive and in turn to provide food for bees, which in their 
turn pollinate the plants that provide so much of our food plus our churchyard also 
encourages insects, essential food for the birds. 
 

THE PENINSULA PRACTICE 

Alderton 01394 411641 & Orford 01394 450315 www.thepeninsulapractice.co.uk 

DAY ALDERTON ORFORD HOLLESLEY 

Monday 8.00am to 2.30pm 8.00am to 6.30pm 1.30pm to 5.30pm 

Tuesday 8.00am to 6.30pm CLOSED  

Wednesday 8.00am to 6.30pm 8.00am to 1.00pm  

Thursday 8.00am to 6.30pm 8.00am to 1.00pm  

Friday 8.00am to 6.30pm 8.00am to 1.00pm  

Please note when a surgery is closed during the day, your call will be automatically 
transferred to the other site without the need to re-dial. 
Travel Vaccinations The surgery offers travel vaccinations to our patients but 
PLEASE REMEMBER we do not have last minute appointments.  You need your 
vaccines at least 8 weeks before departure.  You need to book a travel appointment 
with a nurse for an initial consultation, we will inform you of any vaccinations 
needed.  This may mean more appointments as we do not stock all travel vaccines 
and some vaccines cannot be given together 
Surgery Closures Staff Meeting – Wednesday 6 June 2018 1.30-4.00pm.  GP 
Training Closure – Thursday 28 June 1.00pm-6.30pm. 
 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
Speeding Issues: At the last PC meeting, the council agreed to purchase a SID 
device and to join the local Speedwatch initiative. The latter is being coordinated by 
Rob Johnson of Tailor’s House. SCC Highways and the Police have to approve 
sites for the SID but it is hoped it will be operational by July. This will be paid for by 
locality grants from SCDC and SCC councillors and a generous donation from PGL. 
These measures are seen as educational rather than punitive and it is hoped they 
will help to counter speeding in the village. There are still a few dustbin stickers 
available.  A succession of reminders every Thursday does help. 
Casual Vacancy: Following the resignation of Susan Temple, there is a vacancy 
on the parish council. If you would like to be considered, please email your details 
to the Clerk at Bawdsey-pc@hotmail.co.uk or if you would like to know more about 
the role of councillor, please get in touch on 01394 410198. 
Finance: The council’s accounts have been approved by the internal auditor and 
have now been sent to the external auditor. The period for viewing the accounts is 
Monday 4 June-Friday 13 July. A notice to this effect will be on the PC noticeboard.  
War Memorial: The parish council has given a grant to the Village Hall and 

Recreation Ground Committee for the cleaning of the war memorial. 
East Lane: The Environment Agency will be doing maintenance work on the sea 

wall at East Lane this summer. 
Letter from Nikki Berry - Road works in Ferry Road – 11 to 20 June 2018  

We previously wrote to you informing you of a full road closure under a TO15 traffic 
management system. However, to enable access to be maintained on Ferry Road 
during the works, we will first install two temporary passing bays either side of the 
road. The passing bays will be installed from 11 June and work will take about one 
week to complete.  Thereafter contractors will begin trenching work across Ferry 
Road to install the ducts. During this period, there will be a lane closure on Ferry 
Road controlled by traffic lights. Traffic will be diverted along one temporary bay 
while contractors work on a section of Ferry Road. As work progresses, the 
diversion will be switched over to the second passing bay to allow the team to 
continue excavating the road. The trenches will be backfilled and the road re-
surfaced before being re-opened to the travelling public. There will now be no full 
closure of the Ferry Road and it is expected to be back in normal use by 20 June.    
I apologise for any inconvenience. Please contact me if you have any questions. 
Nikki Berry, Community Liaison Officer, nberry@scottishpower.com 
07928 655088 or 0800 195 0029 Out of Hours Emergency Number 
OneLife Suffolk: OneLife Suffolk provides FREE services across the county. Its 

aim is to help local people live healthier lives. Anyone between 40 and 74 can take 
advantage of a free health check on Friday 8 June and Friday 13 July from 
10.00am-4.30pm at Station House in Campsea Ashe. Your general health will be 
assessed and checks will be made on your blood pressure and cholesterol to see if 
you are at risk of strokes or diabetes. Call 01473 718193 to book your place. They 
also run a variety of local walks. See www.onelifesuffolk.co.uk  
Police Meeting: The next “Your Police, Your Say” meeting for the SCDC area will 
take place at Felixstowe Town Hall on Thursday 7 June from 7.00-8.00pm. It gives 
you the chance to ask questions about local policing priorities. 

http://www.the/
mailto:Bawdsey-pc@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:nberry@scottishpower.com
http://www.onelifesuffolk.co.uk/
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Sutton Scarecrow & Open Gardens Event 
Sunday 10 June ~ Noon-5.00pm 

Tickets on sale from Sutton Memorial Hall at £3 per person 
Cream teas on sale from 3.00pm at the Old Vicarage 

Transport will be available to outlying gardens 
 

WILD VILLAGES 
Enjoying the wildlife in Bawdsey, Alderton, Hollesley and Boyton 

'If we and the rest of the back-boned animals were to disappear overnight, the rest 
of the world would get on pretty well. But if the invertebrates were to disappear, the 
world's ecosystems would collapse.' So said Sir David Attenborough and I’m not 
going to contradict the great man! 
National Insect Week starts on 18 June; see www.nationalinsectweek.co.uk/ for 
more detail. To do our bit, we’ll be having an enjoyable and informative walk along 
the seawall at Bawdsey, on Wednesday 20 June at 11.00am. Lead by Tim 
Gardener, an expert from the Environment Agency, we’ll be looking at the wildlife 
that thrives on and around seawalls, particularly those important insects. We’ll meet 
at the car park at the end of East Lane (TM357402) and probably walk north. 
Visit our Facebook page (https://www.facebook.com/wildvillages/) or webpage 
(www.groundwork.org.uk/wild-villages) for more information and for posts on matters 
of local wildlife interest.  If you have any questions, contact Gary Lowe, Project 
Officer (Email: gary.lowe@groundwork.org.uk; tel: 07736 132871). 
 

DEBEN ANIMAL FUNDRAISING TEAM PRESENTS 

Midsummer Mishmash!  Music ~ Song ~ Dance ~ Something for Everyone! 
Bluewave Band (bluesy) ~ Windblown (quirky wind instrument band) 

Shingle Street Folk Band (folksy) ~ Gypsy Dreams Belly Dancers ~ And more! 
Hollesley Village Hall, Saturday 21 July, Performance Starts 7.30pm 

Refreshments – Raffle – Bring your own alcoholic drinks 
Tickets £5 on sale 1 June from Hollesley Post Office or call Sylvia 01394 411526 

Fundraising for Suffolk Animal Rescue 

 
HERITAGE GARDEN PLANT SALE, SUFFOLK PUNCH TRUST 

29 JUNE, 2.00-4.00PM 

We are holding a plant sale to raise funds for the Heritage Garden and our beautiful 
Suffolk Punch horses. This will be held in the garden, with access to The Wild 
Tayberry Café. There will be no access to the horses/other animals unless you have 
paid admission to the Stud. There will be Heritage plants for sale, plus many others. 
 

BAWDSEY MARKET 
16 JUNE 2018 ~ 2.00-4.00PM ~ BAWDSEY VILLAGE HALL 

Locally produced goods at competitive prices, plus a guaranteed friendly 
welcome at no extra cost! 

PENINSULA 2018 POPPY PROJECT 
www.peninsula2018.org 

Community Arts Project – What does the end of the First World War look like to 
you?  Is it a watercolour of a poppy in a Flanders Field; a charcoal drawing of a 
soldier’s silhouette in prayer or a sculpture depicting those left behind?  We would 
like to invite artists, crafters, sculptors, ceramicists, enthusiastic amateurs and 
established artists alike to create their own artistic response to the end of WWI for 
an exhibition to be held at The Suffolk Punch Trust 4-11 November.  See the above 
website for more details and an entry form. 
We Need Poppies and Lots of Them  If you can knit, crochet or sew we would 

love your help to make poppies.  See the website for patterns and please drop your 
creations off at Church Farm, Hollesley, IP12 3RG (next to the Church).  Fiona’s 
Fabrics in Woodbridge will give anyone buying products to make poppies 20% off if 
you mention the project. 
Open Air Cinema Tickets for the showing of War Horse on Saturday 1 September 
at the Sutton Hall Estate are now on sale.  Visit the website for more information or 
email jenny@peninsula2018.org. 
Poppies in Tangham Forest The tree poppy trail is well underway, however, we 

need your plastic bottles in order to make the poppies.  Please leave your empty 
water bottles at Hollesley Village Stores or why not have a go at making some 
yourself?  See the website for instructions.  
There’s a whole host of other activities being planned, details of which can be 
found on the website. 
 

HOLLESLEY FETE AND FUN DOG SHOW – SATURDAY 30 JUNE, 12.30pm 

Hollesley Village Fete has established itself as a “must visit” event in recent years.  
New to the Fete this year we have a fire engine for the children to explore and pony 
rides around the recreation ground. The Suffolk Punch Trust will be bringing a 
Suffolk Punch Horse in hand. The kid’s zone is back with lots of new games for all 
and Jane from Raging Zoo will be face painting for both children and adults.  
This year we will also be having music all day from an old fashioned Wurlitzer and 
entertainment from Hollesley School. 
Along with the usual stalls, and side shows, the Fete will include a display of model 
boats from the Gipping Valley Model Boat Club, Coconut Shy and Bouncy Castle.  
A delicious BBQ will be available from 12.30pm and of course there will be Beer, 
tea, coffee, squash, ice-cream and cakes available all afternoon. 
Don’t forget to purchase your Grand Draw tickets for the chance to win a massive 
£200 first prize and many other fantastic prizes.   
The Dog Show starts at 12.45pm with the following fun classes and every dog will 
win a prize.  
1. Golden Oldie   4. Best Rescue Dog 
2. Cutest Puppy 5. Prettiest Pouch (Female) 
3. Waggiest Tail 6. Most Handsome (Male) 
7. Best in Show 
The proceeds from the day will be divided between various Village Groups and 
Projects. 

http://www.nationalinsectweek.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/wildvillages/
http://www.groundwork.org.uk/wild-villages
mailto:gary.lowe@groundwork.org.uk
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